
From: Soura, Christian
To: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 3/22/2013 9:38:34 AM

Subject: RE: K-12 Meeting

                I confirmed 4PM on Tuesday the 9th with Leigh.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Pitts, Ted 

Sent: Wednesday, March 20, 2013 12:24 PM

To: Soura, Christian; LeMoine, Leigh; Veldran, Katherine

Subject: RE: K-12 Meeting
 
That is fine.
 
Ted
 
From: Soura, Christian 

Sent: Wednesday, March 20, 2013 10:07 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh; Veldran, Katherine

Cc: Pitts, Ted

Subject: RE: K-12 Meeting
 
                I like the 9th, if that works for you two.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: LeMoine, Leigh 

Sent: Wednesday, March 20, 2013 9:39 AM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Cc: Pitts, Ted; Soura, Christian

Subject: RE: K-12 Meeting
 
We could do Tuesday, April 9th at 4:00 PM or Wednesday, April 10th at 5:00 PM?  Please let me know when 
confirmed.
 
Thanks,

Leigh
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From: Veldran, Katherine 

Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2013 12:41 PM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Subject: K-12 Meeting
 
Can you give me another date(s) and times for the K-12 meeting during the week of April 8th?
Thanks, Veldran
 
Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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